

TOWN OF TALTY
BOARD OF ALDERMEN

MINUTES OF APRIL 22, 2014

The Town of Talty held its regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, April 22, 2014, at the Trinity Family Church in Talty, Texas.
I. Call to Order:  Mayor Larry Farthing called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m., and announced a quorum.  Aldermen present were Millie Brice, Brad Davis, Frank Garrison, and Kevin Williams. Also present Sherry Bagby, Town Secretary.   Al Werning was absent.
II. Invocation & Pledge of Allegiance:  Everyone rose for the invocation by Brad Davis. Everyone recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
III. Citizen Participation:  Lisa Harrison signed in to address the Board regarding the upcoming election where she is running for the Justice of the Peace, Precinct 1.  The runoff election is May 27th and early voting begins May 19 through May 23, 2014.
IV. Action Items:
1.
The Board reviewed the Minutes of March 18, 2014.  

A Motion was made by Brad Davis to approve the Minutes as submitted.


Seconded:
Kevin Williams


Vote:

4-0; motion carried.  
2.
The Board reviewed and discussed the March 2014 Financial Report prepared by Murrey & Co.

A Motion was made by Frank Garrison to approve the March 2014 Financial Report as submitted by Murrey & Co.
Seconded:
Brad Davis
Vote:

4-0; motion carried.  
3.
Bob Greiner addressed the Board and asked for approval of a LEL International as a new tenant on CR215 in the Talty Business Industrial Park.  This is a company from South Carolina who buys surplus equipment and sells it on the internet.  There will be no retail.  The facility will be used as a storage of equipment until sold.

A Motion was made by Kevin Williams to approve LEL International as a 
tenant in Building 7.

Seconded:
Millie Brice

Vote:

4-0; motion carried.

4.
Bob Greiner addressed the Board to open the discussion to approve a paint plant company to lease 10 acres.  It is a water base latex paint manufacturing company.  Mr. Greiner is currently installing an 8” water pipe now, and is working with Talty Water to get the infrastructure in place.  He is in negotiations with the paint company and asked for the Board’s input.  Mayor Farthing suggested a public forum to get the citizens’ thoughts.

No action will be taken for Mr. Greiner to continue negotiations. 
5.
Chief Hoskins requested the Board to consider purchasing dual band portable police radios at a cost of roughly $7,000 each in order to communicate with Forney and Terrell in the event of an emergency.   Currently, Talty cannot communicate by police radio with Forney or Terrell since both cities have upgraded to a digital frequency radio.  Kaufman County has not upgraded to the new digital frequency radio, and it is undetermined when they will upgrade to the new frequency due to cost issues.  Rick Harrison was also at the meeting and stated that he would attempt to get a donation from Sheriff Barnes towards the purchase of police radios.

A Motion was made by Frank Garrison to purchase one dual band portable radio not to exceed $7,000.



Seconded:
Brad Davis



Vote:

4-0; motion carried.
V.
Executive Session:

The Board entered into executive session at 8:12 p.m. to consider employment for the vacant position of Town Administrator.  The executive session concluded at 8:45 p.m. and reconvened into open forum.  No action was taken.
VI.
Discussion Items for Next Month:

· Millie Brice requested that the Board review the fiscal budget.

VII.
Adjourn:  After no further business, Mayor Farthing adjourned the meeting at 8:45 p.m.








Date:  



___________

Mayor Larry Farthing


Town Secretary, Sherry Bagby
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